Catherine Hill Bay Development back to court

Several successful court actions in NSW have set aside major developments approved in the past few years. 

Court judgments have indicated that “due process” hasn’t been followed in the planning system. The National Trust, in liaising with a review panel investigating a new planning system for NSW, will be calling on our 65 years of experience in environmental and heritage planning to ensure that the community won’t have to initiate so many court actions to achieve “due process”.

Last Friday’s announcement by the Catherine Hill Bay Progress Association that it is seeking an injunction to stop a subdivision at Catherine Hill Bay responded to the rejection of a development control plan accompanying the subdivision proposal. The development control plan was found to have many shortcomings and needed to be ''substantially enhanced''.

The Association is arguing that with no development control plan, landowners will be free to build any house that fits within the definition of ''complying development'' policies enacted several years ago to allow people to build houses without lodging plans with councils.

So there is the possibility of 600 new homes of all shapes, styles and sizes at Catherine Hill Bay. This happens all over NSW, why shouldn’t it happen at the place locals affectionately call “Catho”?

The 2010 State Heritage Register listing of Catherine Hill Bay Cultural Precinct spelled out this place’s importance and why a Development Control Plan is essential to control new subdivision development –

“The Catherine Hill Bay Cultural Precinct remains an exceptionally intact example of an early Australian company town. That environment is a rare survivor among the state's former company towns, most of which are either abandoned or changed beyond recognition. 
Catherine Hill Bay village is the oldest collection of buildings in Lake Macquarie, retaining distinctive historical townscapes and land/seascapes, with scale, fabric and interrelationship of the features largely retained and in good condition.

Ongoing additions and modifications to the original building stock over time have tended to respect the prevailing scale, materials and spatial relations that characterise the Precinct. The built form in Catherine Hill Bay Cultural Precinct' s two villages is aesthetically significant at a state level as a highly intact late nineteenth century company town characterised by a varied range of finishes and scale typified by simple forms of predominately one storey height.

Today, the remaining miners and descendants of miners in the Catherine Hill Bay Cultural Precinct have been joined by relatively recent arrivals, attracted by the distinctive character of the built environment and the aesthetic appeal of its setting.”

Will the proposed subdivision’s new arrivals be called on to respect the very special qualities of this place or be encouraged to simply transplant ordinary suburbia to “Catho”?

These are the issues that we will raise in the review and the Trust is confident that there is a broad public consensus that the planning and heritage system can be repaired so that communities are not forced into continuous litigation to protect their heritage.
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